GAL: FY 2012/13 Legislative Budget Request: October 1, 2011
1. The mission of Florida Guardian ad Litem Program is to provide quality best interest advocacy and representation for every child in our State’s dependency system.   Shifting our model of representation to a pure volunteer based model is the key to achieving this result.

2. For the 2012/13 LBR cycle, our Program’s objective is to increase the average number of children represented by the GAL Program from 21,497 (FY 2010/11) to 24,864 children (FY 2012/13).  This increase of +15.7% or 3,367 more children receiving GAL advocacy, will improve our overall representation to 80% of the total Dependency children: up from 70% for FY 2010/11.
3. Improved performance in overall volunteer recruitment and retention is the key to achieving that goal.  We will recruit and train an additional 1,650 certified volunteers, by June 30, 2013, bringing our total volunteer force to 9,283 certified volunteers. 

4. Volunteers require staff support to represent the best interests of children.  Volunteer Supervisors help volunteers navigate the complex social service system and help them assess and report on their cases. Staff Attorneys provide best interest representation in court to children based on what volunteers discover.   An additional 64 staff positions (Volunteer Supervisors, Program Attorneys and Support positions) will be needed fully support the work of an additional 1,650 volunteers and an additional 3,367 children newly represented. Our 2012/13 LBR issue seeks an additional $3,914,598 to support that growth. 

5. In 2002 the Blue Ribbon Panel on Child Protection was formed after the death of Rilya Wilson. After extensive investigation, the panel determined that “if there is any program that costs the least, and benefits the most, this is the one.”  This LBR request is part of a five year incremental strategy that will result in GAL Program representation of 100% of our State’s dependent children by June 30, 2018, finally achieving the goal of a GAL for every child.

6. During the last 5 fiscal years, a total of 16,551 citizens in the State of Florida have served as certified Guardian ad Litem Volunteers. Each of them still care deeply about what happens to our Program and the Program will engage the more than 8,000 former GAL volunteers in our efforts.

